Minutes of the the 665th Meeting 

of theTABLE BAY TOASTMASTERS CLUB

On Monday, 24th January 2005
at the Treadmill Restaurant, Graduate School of Business, Waterfront

In Attendance: 

Members: 
6 (incl. one who arrived after the break)

Guests: 
5 – Sasha (a CTM) & Kelvin from Malaysia Airlines; Freda Rabinowitz, Harriet London & Cynthia Lipshitz. 

1. The Sergeant-at-Arms, Andrew Foster, called the meeting to order and handed control to the President.

2. The President welcomed those attending and noted that there were no changes to the agenda produced earlier that day.

3. Cindy Cromhout welcomed the guests – one was a visiting Toastmaster from Malaysia, who brought along a colleague.

4. The President handed control over to the Toastmaster of the Evening, Maurice de Vries, who used the lessons of experience as the theme for the evening. 

5. Andrew Foster toasted the Kindness of Mankind.

6. Keith Smith ran the Business Session, which was purely for information purposes, since there was no quorum.  No motions were proposed.  Various matters were reported, e.g. the successful Humour HopAbout last year (excellent attendance), CoT, schedule of meetings for 2005 (March meeting moved), question of tipping staff, etc.

7. Geoff London ran a Table Topics session, using different postcards.  Three guests took part as well.

8. Cindy Cromhout said Grace and the meeting broke for the buffet dinner.

9. C&L Session:

C&L4
“The Essence of Friendship”

Andrew Foster

passed

Evaluation by Cindy Cromhout

10. Maurice de Vries ran a short workshop on Productive Conversations.

11. Geoff London ran a short workshop on Listening Skills.

12. Keith Smith delivered a Harkmaster session.

13. Geoff London gave a general Evaluation, noting the following points:

· When calling the meeting to order, the Sergeant-at-Arms should check first that the person to whom he hands control is present.

· The name of the Timekeeper should be shown on the agenda

· Even though it was a very small turnout, it was an excellent meeting, thanks to everyone’s participation.

14. The meeting closed at about 9:30.

Minutes of the the 666th Meeting 

of theTABLE BAY TOASTMASTERS CLUB

On Monday, 28th February 2005
at the Treadmill Restaurant, Graduate School of Business, Waterfront

In Attendance: 

Members: 
6

Guests: 
3 – AG Gordon Metter, Harriet London & Cynthia Lipshitz. 

1. The Acting Sergeant-at-Arms, Maja Grewe, called the meeting to order and handed control to the President.

2. The President welcomed those attending and announced the changes to the agenda.

3. Maja Grewe welcomed the guests – including our Area Governor.

4. The President handed control over to the Toastmaster of the Evening, Dennis Crochius, who used a “Bossie” story as the theme for the evening. 

5. Geoff London toasted those Toastmasters who participate.

6. Nicky Rose-Innes ran the Business Session, where there was a quorum but no motions were proposed.  Various matters were reported, e.g. the national TM conference at the Waterfront on 19 – 21 May, CoT, the Winelands Club’s speechcraft at the Waterfront, etc.  The President reported on the club status and there was some discussion on growing membership and attendance, e.g. publicity by KFM’s Nick Marais, son of ex-TM Dave Marais, etc.

7. Area Governor, Gordon Metter, reported on club management plan (the base requirement being either 20 members or NET growth of 5 members), a speechcraft at Polsmore Prison, the new Advanced Club, the proposed increase in the $ TMI membership fee (refer separate document from TMI), Area competitions, etc.

8. Keith Smith ran the Table Topics session.

9. Maurice Lipshitz said Grace and the meeting broke for the buffet dinner.

10. Maja Grewe announced the menu.

11. There was no C&L Session.   Instead, Geoff London ran a workshop on Listening Skills (recapping and continuing from the previous meeting).  It ran over time.

12. Nicky Rose-Innes delivered a Fines session, collecting some coins in a humorous manner.

13. Gordon Metter gave a General Evaluation, noting the following points:

· For a business session, a distributed agenda helps channel everybody’s thoughts

· Parliamentary Procedure must apply, particularly during a Business Session, e.g. It must be clear who is chairman and anybody wishing to speak must address comments through the Chair – the Chairman then gives the person the right, etc.

· There should be a Loyal Toast – so people learn how to present this.

· A Toastmaster identity, such as the banner, ribbons, etc. should be displayed since this is part of the selling job for guests.

· There should always be membership forms and guest packs on the table.

· The only way for the club to go is up.

14. The President closed the meeting at about 9:40, pointing out that the next meeting is on TUESDAY 29th March, instead of Monday, because of the public holidays.

Minutes of the the 667th Meeting 

of theTABLE BAY TOASTMASTERS CLUB

On Monday, 29th March 2005
at the Treadmill Restaurant, Graduate School of Business, Waterfront

In Attendance: 

Members: 
10

Guests: 
8 – District Treasurer Pam Miller, Johan Christiaans, Benjamin Martinesen and Evodia Martinesen, wives Mariaan Mocke, Michele de Vries, Harriet London & Cynthia Lipshitz. 

1. The Acting Sergeant-at-Arms, Nicky Rose Innes, called the meeting to order and handed control to the President.

2. The President welcomed those attending and announced the changes to the agenda.

3. Andrew Foster welcomed the guests – including the visiting District 74 Treasurer.

4. The President handed control over to the Toastmaster of the Evening, Maurice de Vries, who used the book “Execution: the discipline of getting things done” as the theme for the evening. 

5. Cindy Cromhout toasted the Organisers of sports events in Cape Town.

6. Nicky Rose-Innes chaired a debate on the subject: “All workers should be allowed to strike, including emergency workers”.  Keith Smith and Gordon Metter proposed the motion and Andrew Foster and Adriaan Mocke opposed it.  A lively debate followed. 

7. Maurice Lipshitz said Grace (mentioning tsunami victims) and the meeting broke for the buffet dinner.

8. C&L Session:

C&L5
“Two Oceans Fever”
by Andrew Foster
- passed

Evaluation by Maurice de Vries

9. After the speech, Pam Miller (District 74 Treasurer, now moved to Cape Town) explained how district funds were applied and urged members and guests to attend the conference in the Waterfront on 19 – 21st May. 

10. Geoff London followed this (before the speech evaluation) with a short workshop on evaluation, highlighting the main principles.

11. Keith Smith ran the Business Session, where various items were raised:

· Dues must be paid before the end of March (Thursday)

· Book now for the conference (www.maxicon.co.za ) as the limited number of seats are filling up and this will be very rewarding – Table Bay has volunteered to do a small task.  Only R620 for all 3 days.

· Club needs more publicity, guests and C&L speeches.

· Andrew to take over as Treasurer until next committee elected.

· Area Governor asked if any members want to develop their leadership skills by standing for Area Governor

· He also asked for ideas for a workshop at conference and reminded everyone about the Area Speech contests on 18th April at Pep Talkers Club venue.

12. Geoff London delivered a Harkmaster session, to test whether people were listening.

13. Pam Miller gave a General Evaluation, noting the following points:

· Need to tighten up time management – people cannot listen for long periods of time.  Suggest use lights to time sessions.  Need to be concise in getting messages across.

· Well run business session, debate, educational slot, etc.

· A fun meeting that succeeded in delivering good educational content

· Club members bring drive and energy.  Need to build on this core.

14. The President closed the meeting at about 9:40, highlighting the challenge to build on the club’s base of committed members. He reminded members that the next meeting is on 25th April and urged them to work on their speeches and bring new faces to the meeting.

Minutes of the the 668th Meeting 

of the TABLE BAY TOASTMASTERS CLUB

On Monday, 25th April 2005
at the Treadmill Restaurant, Graduate School of Business, Waterfront

In Attendance: 

Members: 
7

Guests: 
7 – Jade Newton, Johan Christiaans, Yvonne’s daughter and son-in-law, Freda Lipshitz, Harriet London & Cynthia Lipshitz. 

1. The Sergeant-at-Arms called the meeting to order and handed control to the President.

2. The President welcomed those attending and announced the changes to the agenda.

3. Cindy Cromhout welcomed the guests.

4. The President handed control over to the Toastmaster of the Evening, Geoff London, who used humour as the theme for the evening. 

5. Andrew Foster presented the toast.

6. Yvonne O’Connor ran an interesting Table Topics session where participants were given a scenario under they had to deliver a short speech. 

7. Keith Smith delivered an educational workshop on structuring a speech (using the image of a train to highlight various points).

8. Adriaan Mocke said Grace and the meeting broke for the buffet dinner.

9. C&L Session:

Speech

speaker


evaluator

result

C&L3

Adriaan Mocke
Maurice Lipshitz 
pass

C&L5

Yvonne O’Connor
Keith Smith

pass


10. Because the meeting was running well ahead of the scheduled time, the TME introduced an impromptu Humour Slot, eliciting contributions from the audience including guests.

11. Cindy Cromhout ran an ‘Umm’s’ Session, highlighting the number of times speakers had said ‘umm’ or ‘err’.

12. Keith Smith delivered a Fines session, raising some money to be used as tips for the restaurant staff.

13. Maurice Lipshitz gave a General Evaluation, noting the following points:

· Started on time; announcing a 10 minute break.

· The TME ran the meeting at a moderate pace, making it more interesting and getting audience involvement.

· Table Topics was well conducted with good subjects giving variety.

· The education slot was a good demonstration of use of an overhead projector.

· The other assignments were all handled well.

14. The President closed the meeting at about 9:20. He reminded members of the Maxicon Conference at the Waterfront, which was likely to be a very rewarding experience.

Minutes of the the 669th Meeting 

of the TABLE BAY TOASTMASTERS CLUB

On Monday, 23rd May 2005
at the Treadmill Restaurant, Graduate School of Business, Waterfront

In Attendance: 

Members: 
9

Guests: 
3 – John Russ, Harriet London & Cynthia Lipshitz. 

1. The acting Sergeant-at-Arms, Nicky Rose Innes called the meeting to order and handed control to the President.

2. The President welcomed those attending and announced the changes to the agenda.

3. Adriaan Mocke welcomed the guests and first time guest, John Russ, said a few words about himself.

4. The President handed control over to the Toastmaster of the Evening, Andrew Foster, who used meaningful quotes as the theme for the evening. 

5. Maurice Lipshitz presented the toast, having previously discussed the Loyal Toast – also an opportunity for new members to do a less onerous first assignment.

6. Nicky Rose Innes ran an interesting Table Topics session where participants were given a quotation around which they had to deliver a short speech. 

7. Keith Smith ran a Business Session which included:

· Meeting had a quorum

· Apologies received: Dennis Cochius, Nick Hitge

· Minutes for the first 4 meetings in 2005 were adopted (refer web site)

· VPE reported on what a fantastic learning experience the Conference was.

· The President urged every member to support a drive for new members, e.g. everyone put up the Club posters available at the meeting or electronically.

· Suggestion made to try putting C&L session before the break for the meal.

· The following were nominated, accepted the nomination and were elected to the new 2005/2006 club committee:

Gordon Metter 
- 
President

Andrew Foster

-
VP Education

Adriaan Mocke
-
Treasurer

Geoff London

-
Secretary

· Keith Smith becomes Immediate Past President.

· Members not present at the meeting would be approached to fill the other positions on the committee.

8. Adriaan Mocke said Grace and the meeting broke for the buffet dinner.

9. C&L Session:

Speech

speaker


evaluator

result

C&L4

Adriaan Mocke
Nicky Rose Innes
pass

A2 Status/R
Keith Smith

Gordon Metter

pass

A1 Tech/P
Gordon Metter

Geoff London

pass


10. Cindy Cromhout ran a Harkmaster Session, asking members questions about what speakers had said during the course of the meeting.

11. Nicky Rose Innes gave a General Evaluation, noting the following points:

· The TME did a good job and kept the meeting on time.

· Timekeeper Maja Grewe timed the evaluations as well (half speakers’ times).

· As Sergeant-at-Arms, NRI tried to tell guests where the toilets were, asked for cell phones to be switched off, etc. – SaA should do this in future in addition to other functions.

· Reminded that the gavel should always be handed over to whoever is in control of the meeting.

· The Loyal Toast was an opportunity for new members to take on an easy assignment.

· Excellent Business Session – got feedback from members.

· Strongly recommended Mentoring.  Urged that every new member has an experienced Toastmaster to mentor them and help them grow! 

12. The President closed the meeting at about 9:15. He acknowledged the contribution of Nicky Rose Innes who was moving to a club nearer to where she works and stays.

Minutes of the the 670th Meeting 

of the TABLE BAY TOASTMASTERS CLUB

On Monday, 27rd June 2005
at the Treadmill Restaurant, Graduate School of Business, Waterfront

In Attendance: 

Members: 
6

Guests: 
3 – Johan, Harriet London & Cynthia Lipshitz. 

1. The acting Sergeant-at-Arms, Geoff London called the meeting to order and handed control to the President.

2. The President welcomed those attending and announced the changes to the agenda.

3. The welcoming of the guest was missed out and inserted elsewhere on the agenda.

4. The President handed control over to the Toastmaster of the Evening, Gordon Metter, who used “Changing of the Guard” as the theme for the evening. 

5. Adiaan Mocke presented the toast (to his wife Mariaan).

6. Geoff London ran an interesting Table Topics session. 

7. An impromptu debate was held in place of the business session.

8. Cindy Cromhout said Grace and the meeting broke for the buffet dinner.

9. C&L Session:

Speech

speaker


evaluator

result

C&L5

Adriaan Mocke
Geoff London

pass

A

Maurice Lipshitz
Dennis Cochius
pass


10. Cindy Cromhout ran a Harkmaster Session, asking members questions about what speakers had said during the course of the meeting.

11. Geoff London gave a General Evaluation, noting the following points:

· Small turnout but good meeting.

· Welcoming the guests should not be missed out on the program.

· TME showed excellent control.

· Unusual choice of subject to toast but innovative.

· Impromptu Debate could have chosen a better issue; too esoterical.

· Well thought of questions by the Harkmaster 

12. The President closed the meeting at about 8:40. 

Minutes of the the 671st Meeting 

of the TABLE BAY TOASTMASTERS CLUB

On Monday, 22nd August 2005
at the Treadmill Restaurant, Graduate School of Business, Waterfront

In Attendance: 

Members: 
7 (incl. 3 not on WHQ list)

Guests: 
5 – Richard Marshall, Valda & Kobus Swart, Harriet London & Cynthia Lipshitz. 

1. Since the July meeting was cancelled, this meeting was the 671st meeting of the club.  Because of the anticipated low attendance, the meal arrangement was changed to a la carte instead of buffet.  In the end the turnout was better than expected.

2. The acting Sergeant-at-Arms, Andrew Foster called the meeting to order and handed control to the Acting President, Geoff London.  (The delays in submitting Gordon Metter’s subs to WHQ meant that he could not take up his elected post as President because he was not a member of the club yet.)

3. The Acting President welcomed those attending and announced the changes to the agenda.

4. Adriaan Mocke welcomed the guests.

5. The President handed control over to the Toastmaster of the Evening, Dennis Cochius, who used Management and Leadership concepts as the theme for the evening. 

6. Geoff London presented the toast.

7. Maurice Lipshitz ran an interesting Table Topics session. 

8. Gordon Metter ran a Business Session, incorporating a brainstorming session on the way forward (in view of low membership) which included:

· Unacceptable for subs paid by Gordon Metter and Dennis Cochius not to be received at WHQ so they were not members of club; also Maurice Lipshitz’ membership not implemented.

· Membership therefore down to 7 paid-up members according to WHQ

· Many brainstorm ideas, e.g. every member to support a drive for new members, approach former guests, former member meeting, everyone put up the Club posters available at the meeting or electronically, guest speakers, appointment of club coach, vary meeting agendas, get into events columns of newspapers, joint meetings, invite TMs from other clubs, run Speechcraft courses, etc.

· Gordon to pass list on to committee for consideration.

9. Adriaan Mocke said Grace and the meeting broke for the buffet dinner.

10. C&L Session:

Speech

speaker


evaluator

result

C&L3

Maja Grewe

Maurice Lipshitz
pass

C&L6

Adriaan Mocke
Dennis Cochius
pass

C&L7

Andrew Foster

Geoff London

pass


11. Cindy Cromhout ran a Harkmaster Session, asking members questions about what speakers had said during the course of the meeting.

12. Gordon Metter gave a General Evaluation, noting the following points:

· Club could benefit from an increased level of formality (laxity in keeping to the subject under discussion).

· Whoever was in control of the meeting should yield and hand over control to the next person (starting with the S-a-A to President to TME, etc.).

· Asking a guest to introduce himself could cause the guest to leave and never return.  Unless specifically arranged beforehand, guests should be introduced and not asked to introduce themselves

· The person in charge of a meeting should lead the applause.

· People are sensitive to their names – get it right!

· The person in charge of the meeting welcomes the next speaker to the lectern, waiting until they start speaking before sitting down.

· Evaluations are personal – incorrect to say “we decided…”; rather say “I thought…”

· The evaluators’ speeches should be half the length of the speakers’, e.g. 2½ to 3½ minutes.  Can benefit from timing the evaluations and using the gavel if necessary.   

13. The President closed the meeting at about 9:15. 

Minutes of the the 672nd Meeting 

of the TABLE BAY TOASTMASTERS CLUB

On Monday, 26th September 2005
at the Treadmill Restaurant, Graduate School of Business, Waterfront

In Attendance: 

Members: 
6

Guests: 
5 – Jeff Glessing, Vernon Wykeham, Freda Rabinowitz, Harriet London & Cynthia Lipshitz. 

1. The Sergeant-at-Arms, Maurice Lipshitz called the meeting to order and handed control to the President, Gordon Metter.  

2. The President welcomed those attending and announced the changes to the agenda.

3. Dennis Cochius welcomed the guests.

4. The President handed control over to the Toastmaster of the Evening, Geoff London. 

5. Adriaan Mocke presented the toast.

6. The TME ran a Table Topics session, using various postcards as topics. 

7. Gordon Metter ran a Business Session, covering:

· Humour HopAbout scheduled for 28 November – notice to all clubs in Western Cape.

· TBTM reunion meeting the next meeting

· The S-a-A, Maurice Lipshitz confirmed he had reserved the Treadmill Club for all 2006 meetings (one date clashed with a public holiday and needed to be changed).

· Committee meeting scheduled for 2nd Monday of October.

· Agreed Gordon Metter take over as Treasurer.  For 3 years, no financial statements were submitted to the club.  Unacceptable.  Records in a mess.  Large bank account balance but owe previous treasurer for payments made via her own account.

8. Gordon Metter said Grace and the meeting broke for the buffet dinner.

9. There was no C&L Session because of cancellations.

10. Maurice Lipshitz ran a Harkmaster Session, asking members questions about what speakers had said during the course of the meeting.

11. Geoff London gave a General Evaluation, noting the following points:

· Small attendance but good meeting

· Good contribution at Table Topics

· Should avoid the situation where there are no C&L speeches because of people dropping out, since this is the core of the meeting and the showpiece.

12. The President closed the meeting before 9 p.m. 

Minutes of the the 673rd Meeting 

of the TABLE BAY TOASTMASTERS CLUB

On Monday, 24th October 2005
at the Treadmill Restaurant, Graduate School of Business, Waterfront

In Attendance: 

Members: 
5

Guests: 
6 – Vernon Wykeham, Dorothy Gxono, Arthur Zondi, Harriet London, Craig and Lois Strachan (DivG). 

1. The acting Sergeant-at-Arms, Adriaan Mocke called the meeting to order and handed control to the President.

2. The President welcomed those attending, including the guests, and announced the changes to the agenda.

3. The President made the Loyal Toast.

4. The President handed control over to the Toastmaster of the Evening, Geoff London, who used the theme for the evening, of “stretching oneself”.  As examples, he read some poetry, used humour, encouraged participation in front of other audiences at competitions, etc.

5. Gordon Metter presented a toast to Ralph Smedley, the founder of Toastmasters International.

6. The meeting broke for the buffet dinner.

7. C&L Session:

Speech

speaker


evaluator

result

C&L8

Andrew Foster

Dennis Cochius
pass

8. Divisional Governor, Lois Strachan gave an inspirational speech.

9. Keith Smith ran an interesting Table Topics session.

10. Craig Strachan then delivered an educational session about building club membership, noting ideas like:

· Post a letter to guests after the meeting – a nice touch in this day of electronic communication.  (Ask for postal addresses.)

· Always have guest packs that include free TM flyers, background information, an application form, Tips for Public Speaking, details of fees, etc. – where every piece of paper has contact details in case the pack gets broken up.

· Always have application forms and details of fees at every meeting.

11. The President thanked everyone who participated, including the visiting Divisional Governor.  He reminded all about the next meeting being the Humour HopAbout and closed the meeting before 9 a.m.

